Summary of Regular School Board Meeting  July 24, 2006

The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at  6:31 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll was taken with board member Havlicek arriving late and Board Member Reed absent.  Mr. Charles Friedges of New Market addressed the board during Open Forum concerning damage done incurred to his fields, equipment and his concern for erosion abatement.  Chairperson Carlson recommended that an examination of the concerns at the actual location be conducted by Mr. Rybak who will bring his findings back to the board.  Approval was given for the Agenda and Supplemental Agenda.  The board unanimously approved all items on the Consent Agenda.  In Actions, the board approved the Joint Powers Agreement with the City of New Prague for the parks located at the Raven Stream Elementary School site.  Approval was granted by resolution to continue membership in the Minnesota State High School League for the 2006/2007 school year.  The annual approval of Attachment 99 was also made.  During Committee of the Whole, the board heard a presentation from Colleen Cardenuto on the Journey of Excellence publication.  Immediate action was asked so that the data can be published on the school website.  The board entered into closed session for purposes of discussion mediation.  Upon reopening the meeting,   Chairperson Dan Carlson brought board members up to date on the Superintendent Search.  Director of Special Education Darren Kermes and NPAS Board Representative Dennis Havlicek asked the school board to approve a proposal that has been previously approved by the MRVSEC board requesting the sharing of New Prague Director of Special Education with MRVSEC.  Half of the director’s salary would be reimbursed to New Prague School District by MRVSEC.  Mr. Kermes asked for permission to employ a Teacher on Special Assignment to cover his duties while he is working in the MRVSEC district.  Mr. Kermes has been working in this capacity since the middle of April, Board Member Fadden asked if any reimbursement has been received for his shared time and also how should the board handle his continuation of employment with MRVSEC until approval can be given by the full board at the August 29th meeting.  Acting Superintendent Bruchman will make the assignment to continue Mr. Kermes in his roll as ½ time Director of Special Education at the MRVSEC district until official approval is granted.  Mr. Rybak presented each board member with the preliminary books for the high School Addition.  These books contain the wants, needs and requirements of the staff that will be using the areas in the new addition.  He gave progress reports on the new elementary buildings and stated that the first phase of moving will begin around August 1 at the Central Campus.  Board Member Dvorak asked if there was any way to inform the channels that the two companies service the City of New Prague use to broadcast School Access information and the board meetings.  Acting Superintendent Bruchman will find out this information and inform the board.  The information will also be posted on the website.  Board Member Fadden asked that the dates of the board meeting be changed to the first and third Monday’s of the month as this will eliminate his absence from meetings. Other dates to note were shared with the school Board.  The board rose and accepted the committee recommendations.  Immediate action was taken to approve the Journey of Excellence Document and approve the publishing of it on the School District Website.  The request for approval of MRVSEC/NPAS shared Director will return to the board for action at the August 28th meeting.  A motion by Fadden to change the dates of the school board meeting failed in a tie vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:09 pm
